Minutes Beautification Committee 7/16/2018 Greenville, NH

- <u>Attendance</u>: In attendance were Rick Miller, Jim Lambert, Adam Mueller, Cookie Shahmehri, Heather Schoff, Darrell Markaverich, and Maggie Bickford.
- Call to Order: Meeting was called to order at 6:32pm

Discussion:

- June minutes accepted as submitted
- Budget update provided electronically by Deb: Balance in town account \$958.86, balance for personal account after t shirt purchase and revenue \$2,395.80 (beginning balance \$1,946.93)
- Discussed possibilities for a "home" for our new hoses. Darrell will maintain them for now. No agreement or decision.
- T-shirt sales will continue at the rescheduled fireworks display.
- Discussion in lawn replacement, which is now scheduled for September or later pending weather. Discussed trying to "edge" the lawn and taper it. Group will meet here next Tuesday at 9:00 am to check feasibility of committee members doing the work. We discussed replacing the sod around the date brickwork with vinca.
- Bridge boxes were inspected by the group and look to be in reasonable shape.
- Rick reports he has contacted the current owners of the mortgage of the White House across the street from the Depot building relative to cleaning up the landscape.

• Future Plans:

- August: Discuss Library lawn work schedule.
- September: Purchase tulips and schedule planting.
- October: Preliminary discussion for Santa Visit.
- January: start planning for the possibility of having a Mother's Day Sale fundraiser.
- March: Revisit the PD boxes. Remove and replace with whisky barrels?

Meeting adjourned at 7:55pm

Next meeting date: August 14, 2018 at 6:30 pm